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       March 21, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail 

Kara J. Krueger, Esq. 

Senior Counsel II – NY Regulatory 

National Grid 

300 Erie Boulevard West, A4 

Syracuse, New York  13202 

kara.krueger@nationalgrid.com 

 

Re: Case 19-G-0309 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 

Charges, Rules and Regulations of The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a 

National Grid NY for Gas Service. 

 Case 19-G-0310 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 

Charges, Rules and Regulations of KeySpan Gas East Corp. d/b/a National 

Grid for Gas Service. 

 

Dear Kara Krueger, 

I received your letter dated March 1, 2023, on behalf of The Brooklyn Union Gas 

Company d/b/a National Grid NY and KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid 

(collectively, the Companies), requesting an extension of time to submit their annual Residential 

Methane Detection Programs (the RMD Programs) status report as required by the 

Commission’s Order Approving Joint Proposal, as Modified, and Imposing Additional 

Requirements (Order), issued August 12, 2021, in the above-referenced proceedings.   

 

In your letter, you state that the Companies have made progress towards distribution of 

residential methane detectors but due to continued gas sensor supply chain issues resulting from 

the COVID-19 pandemic, they need additional time to distribute RMDs under the annual RMD 

Programs.  You therefore are requesting an extension until September 30, 2023, to distribute 

RMDs under the RMD Programs.  You advise that the Companies have informed Department of 

Public Service Gas Safety staff (DPS Staff) of the supply chain issue, and state that the 

Companies will continue to update DPS Staff with any significant delays as the Programs and 

shipments progress.  
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Please be advised that an extension is granted, until September 30, 2023, to The Brooklyn 

Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY and KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National 

Grid to distribute RMDs under their RMD Programs.  This extension is granted in order to 

promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct of this proceeding, and this ruling will be posted 

on the Department’s website. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

       
      Michelle L. Phillips 

              Secretary 

 


